P22-23/061
Ely Solidarity 
This branch notes:
1. Cardiff UCU branch has been asked by Ely residents, and friends of the branch who have provided us much practical and direct solidarity in the past (led by John Urquhart), to add our name to an open letter to First Minister Mark Drakeford urging him to make a statement calling for an amnesty promising no more arrests, and for the Crown Prosecution Service to drop the charges against those who have already been arrested;
2. Criminalising the 9 young people will ruin their lives, decimate the lives of their families, and create more pain and suffering in a community that has suffered enough;
3. Although the legal implications for specific alleged participants are considerable, such police action following youth riots in the past has also spiralled into wider processes of stigmatising working class young people and neighbourhoods that can have profound negative implication for their futures; and
4. Neither the police involved in the incident that led to the deaths of Harvey Evans and Kyrees Sullivan, nor those who played a potential role in provoking the riots, have so far faced consequences and (given the slow pace of such investigations) any they may face in future are years if not decades away.
This branch resolves:
A. To write to the residents and ask them to add the name of Cardiff UCU to this open letter.
Proposer: Anthony Ince
The full text of the letter can be found here: https://docs.google.com/document/d/1BfI8jKUrc95hyxzyOXwcBipMlMNMhldDPsqG76MC_u4/edit

